
NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

MINUTES OF REGULAR COMMISSION STAFF CONFERENCE 

April 25, 2022 

The Regular Commission Staff Conference of the North Carolina Utilities Commission 

was held on Monday, April 25, 2022, at 10:00 a.m., with Commissioner Brown-Bland 

presiding. 

The following were present: 

COMMISSIONERS: 

Commissioner Gray 

Commissioner Clodfelter 

Commissioner Hughes 

Commissioner McKissick 

COMMISSION STAFF: Mr. Watson, Ms. Fennell, Ms. Duffy, Ms. Harrod, 

Ms. Jarvis, Ms. Hilburn, Mr. Gajda, Mr. McCoy 

PUBLIC STAFF: Mr. Ayers, Ms. Downey, Mr. Creech, Ms. Edmondson, 

Ms. Coxton, Mr. Junis, Ms. Proffitt 

ATTORNEY GENERAL: 

COURT REPORTER: Ms. Vines 

  



MINUTES -2- April 25, 2022 
 

COMMUNICATIONS 

INTERCONNECTION AGREEMENTS AND AMENDMENT (Proffitt/Coxton) 

Carolina Telephone and Telegraph Company LLC and Central Telephone Company 
d/b/a CenturyLink 

1. Docket Nos. P-7, Sub 1299, and P-10, Sub 912 – Agreement with Simwood Inc. 

On February 28, 2022, Carolina Telephone and Telegraph Company LLC and Central 
Telephone Company d/b/a CenturyLink, and Simwood Inc. (collectively, the Parties) filed 
an interconnection agreement for Commission approval. 

The Public Staff recommended that the agreement be approved. 

It was moved and passed that the Public Staff’s recommendation be adopted. 

Mebtel, Inc. d/b/a CenturyLink 

2. Docket No. P-35, Sub 157 – Agreement with Simwood Inc. 

On February 28, 2022, Mebtel, Inc. d/b/a CenturyLink, and Simwood Inc. filed an 
interconnection agreement for Commission approval. 

The Public Staff recommended that the agreement be approved. 

It was moved and passed that the Public Staff’s recommendation be adopted. 

BellSouth Telecommunications, LLC d/b/a AT&T North Carolina (AT&T) 

3. Docket No. P-55, Sub 1575 – Amendment to the interconnection agreement with 
Charter Fiberlink NC-CCO, LLC, approved on October 28, 2005. 

On February 18, 2022, BellSouth Telecommunications, LLC d/b/a AT&T North Carolina, 
and Charter Fiberlink NC-CCO, LLC filed for Commission approval an amendment to their 
existing interconnection agreement, approved October 28, 2005. 

The Public Staff recommended that the agreement be approved. 

It was moved and passed that the Public Staff’s recommendation be adopted. 

Minutes of the Regular Commission Staff Conference of April 18, 2022 were approved. 

Minutes prepared by Le Anne Ackerman. 


